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Next Meeting will be: Our meeting and Christmas Party on December 16th in the King Room. 
has been cancelled due to a scheduling conflict by the new management of The Bavarian 
Bierhaus.  Our next meeting will now be on Jan. 27th In the King Room at The Bavarian 
Bierhaus.  

 
 Susan Hoffman Dec. 1    Erwin Wunn  Dec. 8 

 Sandra Ortler Dec. 14   Jim Sineath  Dec. 16 

 

Last Month’s Happenings:  November EVENTS:  

Annual Banquet & Hoppeditz Erwachen, Nov. 11: This was a fun event that honored all the past 

Prinzenpaare and all in attendance received our new Orden! Rightfully so, Christa Scherzer received 

the Orden der Gute Tat for all her hard work behind and in front of the scenes, ensuring all of us in 

any program are in place and on time, and she does so with a smile always on her face!  The food 

was great and so was the company of about 80+ people, quite wonderful! Our Hoppeditz was awoken 

(thank you to Heather Savignac for doing a fantastic job!) and the Karneval Season was started along 

with the new Pinzenpaar from Chicago, Prinz Wilhelm and Prinzessin Darlene with a special plaque 

from our Chicago Friends on behalf of our 5 x 11and members from the Milwaukee Spielmannszug!!  

Great times, smiles and fun was had by all in the full-house! 

                 

       
 

Our Club meeting: The banquet was discussed and special thanks to Sue for coordinating the 

dinner, for Heinz and Mark for the Program and to Ricky for all his hard work on the ad book!  We 

did discuss the Christmas Party and the Midnight in Munich event. Please note that we are not 

having a Christmas Party nor a meeting on Dec. 16. Please check the website or call the Bierhaus 

direct if you want to reserve tickets. (414.236.7000) 

 

  



Rheinischer Verein Chicago had invited us to their Prinzenkrönung on Saturday, Nov. 10th. Curt and 

Diana were there for the festivities as GAMGA Prinzenpaar. We celebrated the closure of the reign of 

our great friends Prinz Robert Ludwig and Prinzessin Hildegard and entourage to crown and 

celebrating with equally great friends of Prinz Wilhelm and Prinzessin Darlene and entourage with 

Komm Fly Mit Uns! Their entrance was one of a kind as Prinz Wilhelm recently retired as a Pilot! We 

are sure this will be another fun year for the Chicago Verein & Friends!  Good luck to Prinz Wilhelm 

and Prinzessin Darlene’s reign!  

        
 

Spielmannszug Milwaukee had their Prinzenkrönung on Saturday Nov. 10th at the 4-Points 

Sheraton. The newly crowned Prinz Bruce I. and Prinzessin Susan I. will have a fun year ahead of 

them as the new Prinzenpaar!  There were several people from RV in attendance who reported that 

they had a great time with wonderful music! Good luck to Prinz Bruce and Prinzessin Susan’s reign! 

 

Spielmannszug Minnesota had their Prinzenkrönug on Saturday, Nov. 17. Curt and Diana attended 

this elegant evening as GAMGA Prinzenpaar as Prinz Scott I. was crowned! We were so warmly 

welcomed to their event and an extra special welcome to Prinzessin Diana’s cousins, Christopher and 

Vanessa from Winnipeg joined us – and were made our Hofstadt and Adjutantin! We had a great time 

with dancing, fun (and funny!) music and the after party () that lasted into the wee hours of the 

morning….to be followed with breakfast by so many! Prinz Scott’s wish was to have all bring food for 

their local food pantry…and we saw that was a huge success! This is not the last time this group sees 

us…we’re sure we will make this trip again! Good luck to Prinz Scott’s reign!  

         
 

      
 

Milwaukee Damen Chor had their annual Christmas concert held at Nathan Hale High School in West Allis 

on Sunday, Nov. 25th.  The doors opened at 1:30 and the concert started at 2:00. Beautiful voices and songs 

were enjoyed. After the concert, everyone was welcomed to stay and have some Stollen, Cookies & Coffee! 

 

 



 

Invitations from other Clubs:  

Krampusnacht: Dec 5 from 5-11 at The Bavarian Bierhaus!  There will be food, music, vendors, 

activities and the Krampus Parade (Curt, Diana & Sonja will be in costume in the parade…will you be 

able to identify us??)  

 

The Bavarian Bierhaus: Munich at Midnight!  Event starts 3:00 PM to 8:00 PM.  Music 3:00-6:00 
PM Champagne Toast at 5:00 pm. Call for advance table reservations 1-414-236-7000.  Event was 
very popular last year and sold out in advance! 
 

 Please remember that on Saturday, Dec. 1st, 8th , 15th , and 22nd.  Rheinischer Verein has a 

radio spot from 1:45 – 2:00 p.m. on JOY 1340am - Continental Showcase with Bob Ziegenbein.  Let 

your friends know and enjoy some nice music – both Christmas music and German music!   

 

Future 2018/2019 dates to keep in mind: 

Weihnachtsfeier: Sunday Dec. 16th at The Bavarian Bierhaus: HAS BEEN CANCELLED.   

Munich in Milwakee – The Bavarian Bierhaus, Please contact them for information 414-236-7000. 

GAMGA Festivities: January 18 and 19 in VEGAS!!  

January Meeting – The Bavarian Bierhaus – Sunday, January 27th  (please note: date change!) 

Cincinnati Maskenball: Saturday, Feb. 2nd = 5 x 11 !! 

Edmonton Maskenball: Friday, Feb 8th, Ball Dance: Saturday, Feb 9th  

February Meeting – The Bavarian Bierhaus – Sunday, February 17th 

Weiberfastnacht: Thursday, Feb 28th *** 

Rheinischer Verein Maskenball: Saturday, March 2nd *** 

Kehraus: Saturday, March 9th *** 

March Meeting – The Bavarian Bierhaus – Sunday, March 17th 

April/Annual meeting – The Bavarian Bierhaus – Sunday, April 14th. 

 

Information:  Please call/email one of the board members with updates on your health, 

happy events and/or any other news you’d like to share. 

President: Jeff Lux ~ 414-294-3105 

Jeff’s email is:  jeffluxwwtpo4@sbcglobal.net 

1st Vice Pres: Mark Semrow ~ 262-366-3333 

2nd Vice Pres: Diana Bauer ~ 414-708-2866 

Treasurer: Ricky Scheren ~ 262-290-5357 

Recording Secretary: Sue Semrow ~ 262-366-7727 

Fest President: Heinz Scherzer ~ 262-623-6205 

Correspondence Secretary:  Sonja Brunn ~ 414-708-2866 

Zeugwart/1st Property Custodian: Curt Bauer ~ 414-708-2958 

2nd Property Custodian ~ Allen Keinert ~ 

3rd Property Custodian ~ Craig Wheeler ~ 

Bummelschatzmeisterin/Social Treasurer ~ Christa Scherzer ~ 262-623-6205 

 

Please note, our club’s website is:  www.rheinschervereinofmilwaukee.com 

And find us on facebook; search: rheinischervereinofmilwaukee  

Our club email is: rheinischerverein@ymail.com  
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